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CITY OF SOMERVILLE, MASSACHUSETTS 
SCHOOL COMMITTEE 

 

     Monday, September 27, 2021 - Regular Meeting 
 

 

7:00 p.m. – Zoom Webinar 

 
Members present: Ms. Krepchin, Dr. Ackman, Ms. Barish, Ms. Normand, Mr. Green, Ms. Pitone Dr. Phillips, 

Mayor Curtatone and President McLaughlin, 

Members Absent: None 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 with a moment of silence, followed by a salute to the flag of the United 
States of America.  Superintendent Skipper called the roll, results of which were as follows: PRESENT – 9– Dr. 

Phillips, Ms. Krepchin, Mayor Curtatone, Mr. Green, Ms. Barish, Ms. Pitone, Dr. Ackman, Ms. Normand, and Mr.  

McLaughlin. ABSENT – None. 
 

Chair Green asked Interpreters to introduce themselves: 
Micaela Yang- Spanish 

Elaine Metzker- Portuguese 

Gina Miranda- Haitian Creole  
 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 August 30, 2021  

 September 13, 2021 
MOTION: There was a motion by Dr. Ackman, second by Ms. Normand, to approve the Regular School Committee 

minutes from August 30 and September 13, 2021. 
The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote.  

 
III. PUBLIC COMMENT 

Chair Green read the public comment guidelines and asked constituents who signed up, to comment at this time. 

 
Neva Durand – 17 Kingston Street  

Ms. Durand publicly thanked the School Committee and the district for all their work during these difficult times. She 
addressed the issue of Community Schools not having a permanent budget; families are forced into less than ideal 

arrangements, the financial aid process is not transparent, afterschool prices are relative high, especially for families 

with multiple children, the overall cost and the late notice for participation. Ms. Durand made a request for 
improvements on a permanent budget for community schools, the registration process, and a financial aid mechanism 

for all parents.  
  

Aili Contini-Field – 215 Summer Street, #1  

Ms. Contini-Field also commented regarding Community Schools. She expressed that Community Schools staff were 
the heroes of the pandemic for our district last year; they were out in the rain and cold, when no one else was in-

person, and they deserve a raise and benefits. She commented regarding the staffing issues and waitlists at 
Community Schools and the fact that the program is not adequately supported for students with special needs. She 

fully supports and advocates for Community School staff to receive raises.   
 

IV. New Business (Taken out of Order) 
A. Signing of Somerville Educators Union, Unit D 2021-2022 In Person MOA  

Superintendent Skipper thanked the union for their work to reach a comprehensive agreement.  

Hilary Sallick, the union representative for Unit D was present to speak on their behalf.  She said they were happy to 
ratify the agreement but were hoping to have a vaccine mandate in place soon.  

 
MOTION: There was a motion by Ms. Pitone second by Ms. Normand to authorize the chair to sign the Memorandum 

of Agreement. 

The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 



2 
 

  

 
Superintendent Skipper also took this time to ask Dr. Curley to share an update regarding the COVID Dashboard: 

 
Dr. Curley shared some updates from the COVID-19 dashboard. The COVID Dashboard was launched last week in 

continuation from last year and it could be found on the k12 website, on the COVID testing page. Part of the delay 

was due to the switch of vendors from Tufts over to CIC Health. The dashboard looks at a three different rates: fully 
vaccinated, community transmission rate and specific information that is important for testing rates. It is updated 

every Tuesday to reflect the previous week Monday-Sunday. Dr. Curley made a quick note that the reports from DESE 
are different; they report on Thursday for the prior Thursday-Wednesday. He also reported the following: 

 

 Vaccine rates are tracked across the community. 

 Testing is slightly different, with the new vendor we are looking at how many tests are returned in 24 hours.  

 The percent of student consents for testing is now at 86% across the district.   

 Tracking and reporting of number of new cases among students and staff happens on a weekly basis. 
 

Dr. Curley then paused for questions. 

 
Dr. Phillips wondered if in the future we are planning to report in-school transmission. Dr. Curley responded that the 

district is still working with the tracing team and are hoping to be able to do this soon. 
 

Ms. Normand noted that the high school was noticeably at a lower rate than other schools and wondered why that is. 

She asked if the requirement for athletics has helped bump the numbers up. Dr. Curley responded that a couple of 
things are happening at the high school; one being a higher rate of vaccination, 60 students and staff attended the 

last clinic, and they continue to work with the SFLC and high school administration to increase those rates. In regards 
to the extracurricular mandate, it is in effect but is not required until October 20. They are seeing more students 

seeking information through coaches and advisors on getting vaccinated. 
 

V. REPORT OF SUPERINTENDENT 

A. District Report 

 Superintendent’s intent to re-new contract. 
Chair Green announced that he received Superintendent Skipper’s letter requesting to extend her contract. The next 

step is for the body to make a motion at the next regular meeting to authorize the chair to begin negotiations with 
Superintendent Skipper. An executive session will then be scheduled for the body to deliberate on what they are 

looking for before negotiations begin. 

 Community Schools Program Update 

Assistant Superintendent Mazza introduced the Director of Community Education, Rosanna Paribello, who shared a 
presentation with community schools updates from this past summer. You may find the presentation attached here. 

 
She shared that Community Schools served 211 students and helped 35% of families financially. 

 
Within the presentation, Ms. Paribello shared an example of what a week of programming could look like for K-2 

students. She also shared the current enrollment numbers, demographics and the percentages of families receiving 

financial assistance per school.  
 

Questions/ Comments 
 

Ms. Krepchin asked if financial aid covers the full or partial cost for families. Ms. Paribello explained that financial 

assistance works in three different ways; scholarships, state vouchers or subsidized slots. 
 

Ms. Barish asked if there is a gap between the families who need assistance and those who receive it. 
 

Ms. Paribello said that it is an issue of matching families to programs and the time it takes to do so. However, they do 
allow all students to start the first day and they go back to adjust.  

 

Dr. Ackman asked if there is a nationwide issue of staffing shortages for afterschool programs. 
 

https://somerville.k12.ma.us/sites/default/files/Community%20Schools%20Program%20Update%20September%2027%2C%202021.pdf
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Superintendent Skipper responded that they are working on finding ways to achieve more retention.  
 

Dr. Phillips remarked that based on the demographics it looks better than in the past but wondered about 
programming for SPED students. 

 

Ms. Paribello responded that SPED students currently signing up are being put on a 504 plan.  
 

VI. New Business  
B. Signing of the SEU SFLC Liaisons Recognition Agreement 

Voluntary recognition agreement between school committee and SEU Units E, led by Mr. Bridge  
This unit is for the SFLC Family Liaisons. 

Mr. Bridge was present and added that SEU is very excited to provide union representation and recognition to the 

Liaisons. 
 

MOTION: There was a motion by Dr. Ackman second by Ms. Normand to authorize the chair to sign the SEU 
recognition agreement.  

 

VII. REPORT OF SUPERINTENDENT 

A.  Summer School Presentation (Ms. McCormack) 

Superintendent Skipper asked Mr. Mazza to introduce the summer school presentation. Mr. Mazza spoke to what the 

goals were for the summer programming this year. He then introduced Heather McCormack and Dayshawn Simmons 

to present. 

Ms. McCormack shared a presentation, which could be found here, and reported on the following: 

 Summer Programs Snapshot 

 Summer Program Supports and Structures 

 Elementary SPELL 

 SHS SPELL 

 Summer Explore 

 SHS Summer School 

 The Calculus Project 

 

Ms. McCormack then spoke to Enrichment Programs in place. 

- Lesley robotics programs 

- Summer of YES 

- Community Schools Adventure Camp 

- SOL- Student Organized Learning  

- Youth Rising 

- Becoming a Man 

- SHS Junior Varsity Robotics 

- Somerville Arts for Youth  

- Breakthrough Greater Boston  

Ms. McCormack spoke to the takeaways from this past summer and the goals for next year.  

 

Superintendent Skipper added a few remarks about what a great team Heather and Dayshawn are. This was the first 

summer that actually felt like we have the right level of structure/support for the number of students who were 

involved. A common registration process has to be the priority for spring and the need to help families register 

sooner. 

Ms. Normand expressed gratitude for the robust summer programing and for the speed with which it was implemented. 

Praising remarks continued by Assistant Superintendent Mazza. 

https://somerville.k12.ma.us/sites/default/files/2021%20Summer%20Programming%20Data%20Wrap%20Up.pdf


4 
 

  

 

Chair Green asked about what the district is doing for families who do not find out what they are doing until much 

later in the year; how are those families supported? Superintendent Skipper said that could be addressed through 

reserved slots to ensure anyone who needs the support receives it.  

Dr. Ackman asked what pieces of this summer the presenters would like to see continue? Dayshawn Simmons 

highlighted the emphasis on social/emotional pieces. Ms. McCormack noted the student led piece and city support. 

 

Dr. Ackman also requested summer data on the overall impact that this summer may have had on students.  

 

Superintendent Skipper took this time to announce that at Wednesday’s Finance and Facilities meeting they would be 

speaking to the ESSER I and ESSER II dollars, which addressed the pandemic costs.  

 

Superintendent Skipper reported that she sent parents a message in reference to TIK TOK and how it may be 

affecting students. Something is clear post pandemic: students have developed unhealthy relationships with 

technology and lines are blurred between reality and technology. Every month there is new TIK TOK challenge that 

may include destruction of property, sexual harassment, assault etc. Students have a hard time with the separation 

between reality and consequences. As a result, we in Somerville have had destruction of property in bathrooms and 

other areas. We are asking parents to please talk to their children and to pay attention to what they are doing on 

social media and explain to them the things that are not okay to do. It is becoming a national issue. It would be 

helpful to host a parent gathering and town hall where we could provide to parents some direct information about 

what to watch out for - particularly for students in middle grades and early high school years. 

 

Superintendent Skipper said she would re-introduce Sean Callahan in his new role of Director of Educational 

Infrastructure and Capital Projects at a future meeting. His position has been posted but Roger Bourgeois will step in 

as Interim CTE Director and Principal LaGambina will also be supporting the CTE Staff.  In general, students are 

doing okay given all they have been through, but they are also having a hard time with regulations. Specifically, with 

the regulation in unstructured time: before/after school, recess, lunches, athletic events etc. These are the places 

where relationship matters most. We cannot take for granted that they have been away from us for 16 months. Now 

they are back and they are not used to the regulations.  In young women in grades 5-8, we are seeing that they are 

suffering and need support, they got most of their identity building through social media at a distance. Conflicts 

happened with no real way to work through them and now that everyone is back in person, they are learning to 

rework through all of that. Mediation and district social workers have been very busy as well as counselor educators. 

We had issues with students attending a volleyball game and not listening to adults and then going to different parts 

of the building, which poses a safety concern. There was also an issue at a football game, where there was a long-

standing conflict that came out and caused a fight.  

 

In addition to students not feeling comfortable disclosing any trauma experienced during that time, we are going 

through some transitions at SHS with a much larger building. It has been brought up and as you all remember we 

suspended the SRO policy, but many of the students that were there when Ozzy was there are missing officer 

Martinez as a stabilizing force. We will give it another two weeks and have some more conversations about it, but the 

students are doing their best to reintegrate and regulate, although it is a challenge right now.  

 

Ms. Normand commented on the situation that happened at the football game and the benefit of having someone 

there who knows the kids.   

B. Personnel Report 

There was nothing new listed on the August and September personnel reports. 
 

VIII. REPORT OF SUBCOMMITTEES 

A. School Committee Meeting for Educational Programs and Instruction: September 13, 2021  

Tabled. 
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B. School Committee Meeting for Personnel: September 22, 2021 

Personnel Meeting of the Whole - 9/22/2021 

Via Remote Participation 
 

Members Present: Ilana Krepchin, Andre Green, Ellenor Barish, Carrie Normand, Sarah 

Phillips, Laura Pitone and Emily Ackman. 
Also in Attendance: Superintendent Mary Skipper 

Audience Members: There were 2 audience members 
Ilana Krepchin called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm 

 
There were 1 item on the agenda 

 

Evaluating the Superintendent 
There was a motion by Mr. Green, seconded by Dr. Ackman to approve the Superintendent’s evaluation. 

There was discussion of some of the key points covered in the evaluation. When the scores of each member were 
averaged, the Superintendent received an exemplary score in all four standards. 

The new evaluation cycle will begin in Long range planning, where we will discuss goals. 

The motion passed unanimously. 
 

With no further business, the meeting adjourned was at 6:25 pm. 
 

Submitted by Ilana Krepchin, Vice Chair 

Documents Used - 2020 Evaluation of the Somerville Superintendent 

 

MOTION: There was a motion by Ms. Krepchin seconded by Dr. Ackman to accept the report of the School 

Committee Meeting for Personnel of September 22, 2021. 

The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

 

IX.  NEW BUSINESS 

C. Seeking Support for H.926 Pesticide Protection for MA School Children 
Resolution in Support of H.926, “An Act relative to improving pesticide protections for Massachusetts schoolchildren” 

 

WHEREAS  the health and safety of the children of Somerville is of the utmost importance to the Somerville 
School Committee, as is the well-being of children throughout the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, 

and  
WHEREAS  many Massachusetts schools and child care centers permit the use of toxic pesticides on outdoor 

grounds, including glyphosate and 2,4-D, potentially endangering children’s health, and Whereas 
children absorb more pesticides relative to their body weight than adults, and children’s organ 

systems are still developing and are less able to detoxify harmful chemicals, and in 2012 the 

American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) called for governments to reduce children’s exposure to 
pesticides, writing that scientific evidence “demonstrates associations between early life exposure to 

pesticides and pediatric cancers, decreased cognitive function, and behavioral problems.” and 
Whereas a bill currently proposed at the Massachusetts State Legislature, H.926, “An Act relative to 

improving pesticide protections for Massachusetts schoolchildren”, would allow only pesticides 

considered minimum risk by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and those permitted for 
organic use to be used near schools and child care centers in Massachusetts, except in the case of a 

health emergency when school officials could apply for a waiver, similar to laws passed by the State 
of New York in 2010 and by the State of Connecticut in 2015, and  

WHEREAS  this bill is endorsed by a growing coalition of environmental, health and community advocacy 
organizations, including the Center for Biological Diversity, Climate Action Now Western 

Massachusetts, the Conservation Law Foundation, Massachusetts Forest Watch, the Massachusetts 

Sierra Club, MASSPIRG, Mothers Out Front Massachusetts, the Northeast Organic Farming 
Association, and the Sustainable Business Network of Massachusetts, therefore be it  

 

RESOLVED that the Somerville School Committee supports H.926, “An Act relative to improving pesticide 

protections for Massachusetts schoolchildren” and will send a copy of this motion to the State 
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Delegation and Governor Baker. 

 

Motion: There was a motion by Ms. Normand, second by Dr. Ackman, in support of H.926. 

The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

D. FY21 SCALE/ADP Diploma Request 

 
Tatiana Jailene Grullon  Somerville, MA 02143 

 

Motion: There was a motion by Dr. Ackman second by Ms. Normand to approve this SCALE diploma. 

The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

E. Acceptance of FY2021 Grant Funds 

 
Private Grant 

United Way - $3,000 for SFLC 

 

Motion: There was a motion by Dr. Ackman second by Ms. Normand to accept donation from United Way. 

The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

F. Donations 

The Superintendent recommends the acceptance, with gratitude, of the following donations: 

Donation  Donor  City, State  Value  Programs Donated to  

Monetary  Julie Engel  Somerville, MA  $2,500.00  SFLC 

Motion: There was a motion by Dr. Ackman second by Ms. Pitone to accept this donation from Julie Engle to 

SFLC. 

The motion was approved unanimously via roll call vote. 

 

X. ITEMS FROM BOARD MEMBERS 
Chair Green - Announced his intention to introduce a resolution at the next meeting calling on the 

Board of Health to pass a Vaccine mandate for the city of Somerville.  

Ms. Pitone – Plans to schedule a meeting within the next three weeks with the administration to discuss 
the Charter City review and to request input from members. 

 
XI. ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting was adjourned 9:29 p.m. 
 
 

 

Related documents: 

Meeting Agenda 

Community Schools Program Update 

Summer School Presentation 

Superintendent Skipper’s Letter of Intent to Re-sign Contract 

Personnel Reports: August and September 

           Submitted by: K. Santiago 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CITY OF SOMERVILLE, 

https://somerville.k12.ma.us/sites/default/files/Community%20Schools%20Program%20Update%20September%2027%2C%202021.pdf
https://somerville.k12.ma.us/sites/default/files/2021%20Summer%20Programming%20Data%20Wrap%20Up.pdf
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MASSACHUSETTS SCHOOL 

COMMITTEE GoToWebinar 

REGULAR MEETING – September 27, 2021 – 7:00 

P.M.  

 

Pursuant to Chapter 20 of the Acts of 2021, this meeting of the School Committee will be conducted via 
remote participation. 

 

We will post an audio recording, audio-video recording, transcript, or other comprehensive record of these 
proceedings as soon as possible after the meeting on the City of Somerville website and local cable access 
government channels. 
 

Copy & paste the following link into your internet browser to preregister or on the date and 

time of this meeting to view it live: 

https://k12somerville.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_PoNeyUI9QKWBy6Ziuen3Dg 

Webinar ID: 814 2373 5390 
Password: SPSSC21 
 

Somerville Public Schools - School Committee Goals 2019 - 2022 
 

Through the following long-range goals, we commit to addressing deep-rooted systemic barriers that have prevented us 
from achieving our district vision of equity and excellence and ensuring that all students, regardless of race or ethnicity, 
have the supports and resources they need to achieve educational success in our district now and in the future. By 2022, 
we will …: 

 
…increase the percentage of support staff of color by 6 percentage points, teachers and counselors of color by 5 
percentage points, and administrators of color by 4 percentage points through evaluating and strengthening all elements 
of our human capital system. 

 
… 1) conduct a district enrollment study to understand the prospective future population of the district and 2) craft a vision for 
school assignment and programming aligned with the district’s equity policy. 

 
… design, evaluate, and partially or fully implement student-based budgeting to ensure that every student has equitable 
access to rich learning opportunities that help them thrive. 

 
… design a robust system of aligned developmental academic and social-emotional benchmarks which will be used to 
inform practices, policies, and resource allocation. 

 

 

ORDER OF BUSINESS 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

Call to order with a moment of silence and a salute to the flag of the United States of America. 
 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 August 30, 2021 

 September 13, 2021 
 

III. PUBLIC COMMENT 

IV. REPORT OF 

SUPERINTENDENT  

A. District Report 

 Community Schools Program Update (Ms. Paribello) 

 Summer School Presentation (Ms. McCormack) 

 Superintendent’s Intent to Re-sign Contract 
B. Personnel Report 

https://k12somerville.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_PoNeyUI9QKWBy6Ziuen3Dg
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 August 2021  

 September 2021 

 

V. REPORT OF SUBCOMMITTEES 
A. School Committee Meeting for Educational Programs and Instruction: September 13, 2021 

(Dr. Phillips) 

MOTION: To accept the report of the School Committee Meeting for Educational Programs and 

Instruction of September 13, 2021. 

B. School Committee Meeting for Personnel: September 22, 2021 (Ms. Krepchin) 

MOTION: To accept the report of the School Committee Meeting for Personnel of September 22, 2021. 
 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 
A. Signing of Somerville Educators Union, Unit D 2021-2022 In Person MOA 

B. Signing of the SEU SFLC Liaisons Recognition Agreement  
C. Seeking Support for H.926 Pesticide Protection for MA School Children (Ms. Normand) 

D. FY21 SCALE/ADP Diploma Request (Recommended action: approval) 
 

Tatiana Jailene Grullon  Somerville, MA 02143 
 

E. Acceptance of FY2021 Grant Funds (Recommended action: accept) 
 

Private Grant 
United Way - $3,000 for SFLC 
 

F. Donations (Recommended action: approval) 
The Superintendent recommends the acceptance, with gratitude, of the following donations: 

 

VII. ITEMS FROM BOARD MEMBERS 

 

VIII. CONDOLENCES 
 

IX. ADJOURNMENT 

 

 
 
 

September 27, 2021 
 
 
Dear Chair Green,  
 
 I would like to indicate my strong interest in extending my current contract which expires June 30, 2022. I 
have enjoyed very much being the Superintendent of the Somerville Public Schools these past 6 years and I would like 
the opportunity to continue the exciting and critical work that lies ahead in the years to come.  
 
With much respect and gratitude,  
 
    
Mary E. Skipper 
 
 

 

Donation Donor City, State Value Programs Donated to  

Monetary Julie Engel Somerville, MA $2,500.00 SFLC  
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